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TOWN OF PRINCETON MA 
Princeton Advisory Committee 

Meeting Minutes 
November 28, 2018 

  
AC members in attendance:   Bill Lawton, Mary Jo Wojtusik, Wayne Adams, George Handy, Judy Dino 
AC members absent: Krista Penning 
 
 Advisory Committee (AC) Agenda   

− Candidates for open AC seat 
− Road Advisory Com presentation and future work 
− Progress on town projects for calendar, budget, financial policy 
− Recap of WRSD budget meeting  
− Refine Upcoming AC Meeting Agendas for December 5th and 19th 
− Approve Minutes from previous AC meeting(s) 

 
 
Meeting Minutes 
  
Meeting Started at 6.05PM  
 
Agenda Modification 

− Budget formation 

 
Minutes: Approve November 7th AC meeting minutes, approved 5-Y, 0-N, 0-A 
 
AC Candidates 
Two candidates were presented, Matthew Moncreaff and Helga Lyons.  While their backgrounds and 
experience are different, both candidates would be a good addition to the AC.  Matthew runs his own 
business and expressed special interest in state funding for WRSD.  Helga has a finance background. 
Matthew cannot meet on Wednesday evenings, the AC’s current meeting time.   Based on current AC 
member schedules, the AC is not able to change the Wednesday meeting schedule.  If no additional 
candidates come forward, the AC recommends Helga Lyons (recommendation 5-Y, 0-N, 0-A).   

 
Progress on Town projects 
Financial Policy Project – Mary Jo has started collecting information and examples of best practices.  The 
presentation on Financial Policies presented at the MMA workshop is now available.  Wayne will setup a 
google drive for document storage and sharing.   

Budget calendar example - Wayne showed the WRSD budget calendar as it was presented at the WRSD 
FY20 Budget Roundtable meeting. 
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Budget formation 
It was noted that the TA distributed Schedule A and Budget Guidance.  The guidance included level-
funding and a 2% salary increase.  Budget discussions are likely to begin in December.   

George requested that the AC get a copy of the TA’s budget template.   

 

Road Advisory Committee Presentation and Future Work 
Road Advisory Committee members in attendance:  Bill Holder, Kevin Toohey, Larry Greene, and Thelia 
Thompson.   Greg Lyons, Highway Department Superintendent also attended the meeting.  

A copy of the Road Advisory Committee presentation is included with the minutes.  The presentation 
includes a 5-year plan that includes construction plans and cost as well potential funding.  The 
presentation also includes a 20-year summary of the Road Committee’s efforts.  

For 2019 and 2020, the Committee is asking for continued level funding of the Town Allocation at 
$350,000/year.   

 

Recap of WRSD Budget meeting 
Some of the big budget drivers (above and beyond the operating budget) are full-day kindergarten and 
Chrome book purchases to maintain continuity of the curriculum.  Also, the turf field at the high school 
still needs to be done and the former plan to seek public-private partnership has been abandoned.   

A comparative of the foundation budget with the school budget was suggested. The new finance 
manager committed to doing a more detailed budget but didn’t address the request for a comparative. 

Other topics of discussion included FTE trending (currently flat), trying to bring class size down, and 
further effort needed on Chapter 70 funding for the region. 

A copy of a Landmark article summarizes the meeting is provided with the minutes. 

 

 
Upcoming AC meetings 

• Regular meeting schedule:  9 January at 6:00 pm 
 
 
Reference Documents 

• Road Advisory Committee Presentation  
• Landmark article, “Transparency key to WRSD, member town relations” 

 
 
Minutes recorded by Mary Jo Wojtusik, AC Member 
 
 



















Transparency key to WRSD, member town relations - News - The Landmark - Holden, MA

From: Wayne Adams (waynemadams@gmail.com)

To: ghandy131@hotmail.com; lawtonw877@aol.com; kpenning0117@gmail.com; mjwojtusik@yahoo.com;
onidju@aol.com

Date: Thursday, November 29, 2018, 5:39 PM EST

Most Popular Our Picks

A roundtable discussion to air opinions on the financial pressures faced by the Wachusett Regional School

District (WRSD) and its five member towns revealed several common sore spots, and several suggestions

on how to heal them.

The meeting was hosted by the Town of Holden on Nov. 8 at the Holden Senior Center. Each member town

sent representatives from its board of selectmen and finance committee.

State Sen. Harriette Chandler (D-Worcester), state Sen. Anne Gobi (D-Spencer) and state Rep. Kimberly

Ferguson (R-Holden) also attended the meeting.

The discussion points focused on the percentage by which the school district budget increased each year,

need for a line item budget, capital improvement plans, educational plans and funding the district’s liability

for Other Post-Employment Benefits (OPEB) for retirees.

WRSD Superintendent Darryll McCall recalled the district’s past budget woes, noting that for the first time

in his tenure as superintendent, the district was able to begin this fiscal year without the constraints of a

one-twelfth budget.

That meant the district was able to make purchases and do subcontracts in a timely manner, he said as well

as implement several educational programs.

Facilities and employee benefits are two of the district’s biggest budget drivers, said McCall. A current

facility need is the replacement of the turf field at Wachusett Regional High School at a projected cost of

$600,000. McCall also said a long-discussed educational goal is district-wide, tuition-free kindergarten.

“This is a good time for us to work on having full day kindergarten for all of our students in the district,”

he said. “We’re one of the only districts in the state that doesn’t have full day.”

The administration has projected the cost of starting up full day kindergarten at $1.3 million.
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The school district should be able to implement line item budgeting, McCall said, adding the Quabbin

Regional School District has one that would be a great model.

He also plans to update the district’s Capital Plan, as well as look down the road several years in order to

lay out for member towns what some of the larger costs are going to be.

Responding to the initiatives outlined by McCall, Holden Finance Committee Chair David White said that

a 3.5 percent increase in the school district budget each year was manageable for Holden, but that he would

like to see a line item budget for transparency.

White also took exception to the way the district handles its $130 million OPEB liability and suggested that

the district begin a funding plan similar to Holden’s. McCall said the district was looking at a model used

by the Town of Andover.

White also noted the district lacked a capital improvement plan, saying that member towns should have

learned about the turf replacement needs and full day kindergarten proposal two or three years ago in order

to plan. This was particularly true for Holden since the town has to find additional classroom space to

house the program.

“We kind of sit here like mushrooms in the dark, waiting for the next shoe to fall,” he said about the

district’s planning. “What is the school district looking for from one year to the next?”

White said that in light of Holden’s full elementary schools, he made a request three years ago for district

administration to begin a statement of interest for the Mass. School Building Association to look at the

town’s school buildings. So far, nothing has moved forward, he said, except town officials have learned the

district is suggesting modular classrooms so full day kindergarten can be started.

“We’re not able to plan when the school department does come forward, because again, it’s typically a

knee jerk type of thing: we need this, this year,” said White.

He also wondered about the advisability of adding new programs when Advanced Placement classes at the

high school have 35 kids in them.

Why start new programs when we have kids that can’t get into AP classes because there are not enough

seats for them, he asked.

Gerald Kokernak of the Sterling Finance Committee agreed with White about the need of the district

administration to forecast and present “reasonable and responsible expenses.”

He predicted the OPEB liability will grow by “leaps and bounds.” Kokernak said he requested an OPEB

plan a year ago, but had yet to see one. Member towns would be willing to work with the administration on

a plan, he said.

Rutland Selectboard Chair Sheila Dibb said that some of the budget drivers that McCall spoke about were
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things that Rutland dealt with from a debt exclusion perspective and indicated a need to change the

foundation budget formula. Rutland does not have the luxury of being able to raise its taxes, she said.

She asked for more transparency from the district and backed having a line item budget.

Daniel Deedy, WRSD director of business and finance has only been with the district since August and is

getting used to handling a $94 million budget, McCall said. Deedy said he was familiar with line item

budgets since he handled them for three years in Leominster.

Line item budgets don’t need to get deep into details like how many boxes of staples are purchased, but

they do speak to a level of detail in each budget center, he said.

Attendees brought up the possibility of private/public partnerships or sponsorships to pay for things like the

turf field.

Most of the funding for fields and gymnasiums come from businesses, McCall said, pointing out that the

district has very few. District officials are working with other school districts to develop a joint

procurement process, so they can lower the price for the field.

“We attempted to do it last year, but the timing wasn’t correct,” he said. “It looks as though the timing

could be correct this year.”

McCall also told the group that the district has seen a slight decline in the number of students and that hurts

in terms of Chapter 70 State Aid, but helps in terms of the overall numbers of students.

Towns like Paxton and Sterling are basically losing a class a year, he said. Paxton now has two classes each

in Grade 2 and Grade 3, when a few years ago, it had three classes in each grade. Sterling is in a similar

position, he said.

There are changes in the number of students moving up to WRHS after eighth grade, McCall said. In the

past about 14 percent of eight graders would attend vocational or private schools; that number is now up to

18 percent.

Increasing vocational choices at the high school is not an option, he said in response to a question from

Chandler, due to space limitations and start-up costs.

White estimated it would take the MSBA 7-10 years to come up with capital funding to add vocational

space to the high school.

He said students at Bay Path Regional Vocational Technical High School and Montachusett Regional

Vocational Technical High School serve their students well with a fair percentage going on to college.

Sign up for daily e-mail
Wake up to the day’s top news, delivered to your inbox
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